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Executive Chamber, City of ['r~vidence, Rhode Island

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
MAYOR

April 18, 1990

Tr.~ Hc.^.cra~le ~?icholas Eas~en
City Councii President
Providence City Hall
25 Dorrance Street
Providence, RI 02903

Dear Council President:

- The Providence City Charter requires that the Mayor
submit his budget to the City Council no later than 60 days
prior to the new fiscal year. In an attempt to submit that

~ budget at a regularly scheduled meeting of the Council, I
requested that the budget be placed on the April 19 docket.

However, I have been informed by the Director of
Administration that because the School Budget process is
incomplete and certain essential information on health care
costs is pending, there will be a delay in the completion of
the City's budget.

Therefore, I am requesting that the City Council
postpone the presentation of the 1990-1991 City Budget until
Tuesday evening, May 1, 1990 at 7:00 P.M. when I shall request
a Special Council meeting be convened.

cc: R. Mendonca

Sincerely,

/`--~

JO EPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
Ma or of Providence
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